
Mr. Don Barger, Chair PPPO-02-10026322-24 
Paducah Citizens Advisory Board 
Emerging Technology Center, Room 221 
4810 Alben Barkley Drive 
Paducah, Kentucky  42001 

Dear Mr. Barger: 

RESPONSE TO CITIZENS ADVISORY BOARD RECOMMENDATION 24-01:  
SUGGESTIONS TO ENHANCE THE U. S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT INTERNSHIP PROGRAM AT PADUCAH SITE 

Reference: Letter from D. Barger to A. Ladd, “Paducah Gaseous Diffusion Plant (PGDP) 
Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Consensus Recommendation 24-01,” dated 
November 29, 2023 

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) received the Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) 
Recommendation 24-01and accepts the CAB’s recommendation.  The CAB recommended the 
following in italics and DOE’s response is below each bullet: 

 Offering multi-year internships for those interns who show excellent skills and would fit
well within the Paducah complex.  Offering the ability to become versed in various
positions will assist the intern in choosing their career path and DOE with a
knowledgeable potential employee.

o DOE and its contractors are returning qualified interns from last year’s class to
the 2024 program.  To cultivate talent, DOE and its contractors will continue to
consider past performance and offer preference to those interested in returning.

 Increasing the number of internships offered for 2024.  The increase in 2023 was so
successful an increase for 2024 should be equally successful.

o The number of internships offered will be evaluated each year based on funding,
participating mentors, and opportunities for interns to support projects at the time
of the internship.  DOE and its contractors’ goals are to ensure interns have
meaningful involvement to provide the experience needed to gain full-time
employment in the future.
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 Increasing outreach with local colleges to help identify potential career paths/DOE 
needs that have historically been difficult to recruit (i.e., estimators or baselining 
specialists) and offer internships in these areas. 
 

o DOE and its contractors have/will increase presence and attendance in local 
college career fairs, provided speakers to specific areas of study, and expanded 
the organizations available to participate in these functions to attract a wider pool 
of applicants to the internship program. 

 
 Increasing advertising of internships to high school students pursuing trade fields. 

 
o DOE and its contractors will identify opportunities to increase outreach to these 

organizations in the future, including identifying publications and resources for 
advertisement and recruitment. 

 
 Increasing advertising of internship opportunities for underrepresented student groups.  

 
o DOE and its contractors will continue to identify marketing opportunities to 

increase outreach to underrepresented groups.  
 

 Participating in trade school fairs and competitions to educate local students about DOE 
internships available.  Focus on the benefits and advantages for the students staying in 
their home area for summer internships. 
 

o DOE and its contractors continue to identify opportunities to increase outreach to 
these organizations in the future. 

 
 Beginning the application process earlier in the academic year.  Starting the application 

process in the fall semester can benefit the students by knowing where they would be 
interning earlier in the year and DOE by increasing the time needed to plan future 
interns' projects and prepare the space and equipment needed to support them.  
 

o DOE and its contractors will open application processes as soon as practically 
possible.  Currently, Four Rivers Nuclear Partnership, LLC and Enterprise 
Technical Assistance Services, Inc. are opening applications for the 2024 
internship program ahead of the normal schedule.  They will evaluate the process 
after hiring is complete and will collect feedback from mentors and interns to 
determine if additional changes to the schedule are required. 

 
DOE appreciates the CAB’s encouragement and is committed to outreach activities that offer 
potential career opportunities for young people as well as educate the public on the site’s history 
and mission.  
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If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Buz Smith at 
(270) 441-6821. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 April Ladd 
 Paducah Deputy Designated Federal Official 
 Portsmouth/Paducah Project Office 
 
cc: 
abigail.parish@pppo.gov, PPPO 
april.ladd@pppo.gov, PPPO 
dpbarger@aol.com, CAB 
eric@pgdpcab.org, EHI 
hayly@pgdpcab.org, EHI 
joel.bradburne@pppo.gov, PPPO 
kelly.snyder@em.doe.gov, EM-4.32 
pad.rmc@pad.pppo.gov 
reinhard.knerr@pppo.gov, PPPO 
robert.smith@pppo.gov, PPPO 
yvette.cantrell@pppo.gov, ETAS 
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